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Disclaimer:
This
book contains information regarding general personal finance that is
based on author’s own knowledge and experiences. It is published
for general reference and is not intended to be a substitute for
independent verification by a professional financial planner or
accountant. The publisher and the author disclaim any personal
liability, either directly or indirectly, for the information
contained within. Although the author and the publisher have made
every effort to ensure the accuracy and completeness of the
information contained within, we assume no responsibility of errors,
inaccuracies, omissions and inconsistencies.
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To a beginner, the
stock market can be intimidating and exciting, all at the same time.
You have heard a lot of success stories about people who have entered
the stock market and have turned a little bit of money into millions
of Pesos. But, you have also heard the stories about the people who
have entered the stock market with thousands of Pesos and walked away
with nothing.

If you don't know
what you are doing in the stock market, you can lose a lot of money,
and quickly. If you take the time to learn the basics, before diving
in, you stand a much better chance of becoming a success story from
the beginning.

Let's break down the
stock market into small, bite-sized chunks, and go over each one with
a brief overview. In order to feel comfortable enough to make your
first trade, you need to have a familiarity with all of the different
facets of the market. So let's go ahead and break it down. What does
a beginner need to know in order to be successful in the stock
market?
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There is a big
difference in using the stock market for saving, and using the stock
market for investing. As confusing as it may sound, you can also use
the stock market for saving and investing in the same transaction.

 


When you hear of
someone “saving for retirement” they are using the stock market,
but generally in the form of mutual funds and UTIF(Unit Investment
Trust Funds). Another good vehicle is PERA (Personal Equity
Retirement Account) which is modeled on IRA and 401(k) of US. PERA
was signed into a law in 2008 though its implementation is not that
widespread. I must say that PERA is definitely a very good vehicle
for stock related investments and has immense tax benefits also.
Although this is considered saving, the vehicle for saving is also
considered investing.

Using the stock
market for investments can still include mutual fund type
investments, but will also cover individual stocks, bonds,
commodities, etc. Investing in these types of vehicles can be risky,
but does not have to be. 


 


In order to get
started with investing in the stock market, obviously, you will need
money. Many successful investors decide on a set amount, and then
have it automatically deducted from their paycheck each month, then
transferred into their brokerage account.

This is my own
personal method for insuring that my savings and investments are
fully funded each month, without me ever having to think about it.
You may miss the money for the first month or two, but soon, you
won't even realize it's not there.

Making your
investments automatic eliminates a huge psychological barrier that
prevents most people from beginning on the road to investing in the
stock market.

 


If you figure out
your investment strategy at the beginning, then have your money
automatically deducted and plugged into your investment of choice,
you don't have to think about it each day, week, or month. You do the
up front research, then set and forget.

This strategy will
not work for all investment vehicles, but if you prefer hands off
method of investing, it doesn't get easier than this.

A good initial
savings goal for your investments is ten percent. If you are putting
aside ten percent of your money for savings and investing you will be
light years ahead of most. A Harris poll done in 2011 in US showed
that 27% of Americans had absolutely no savings and 34% had no
savings set aside for retirement. A recent poll in Philippines says
that 1 out 10 Filipinos save for retirement. That is only 10% of the
Filipinos save for retirement. This shows most of us are far behind
in terms of taking advantage of investing and planning for
retirement. Start now and do it step by step.














